
 
To the Honorable Supervisors of Mendocino County, 

 

Thank you for taking the time from your busy schedule to review this very important matter. 

 

I am very concerned about the proposed 143 foot mega cell tower AT&T wants to place on Pine 

Mountain. Pine Mountain is a densely populated, highly regarded, well to do neighborhood. It is 

pristinely beautiful with redwoods, tan oaks, ancient firs and abundant wildlife. I believe this 

gigantic tower would dominate our neighborhood and have a very detrimental effect on our 

community and the beauty of our property. There is no benefit to the future of Mendocino 

County by devaluing this area. Especially when there are many other wireless providers that 

cover this area. 

 

It is very concerning to me that we have not been able to attend (in person) any meetings or open 

forums to share our opinions on such an important subject as this. I did send letters to the 

commissioners but was very concerned when Madam Chair stated she did not have the time to 

read every letter that was sent in. If this had been a real public meeting I could have stood before 

them to present my comments on the matter and been heard by everyone. As an attendee of both 

commissioners meetings I found the methodology exclusive and I did not feel my comments 

were heard of taken into consideration. As it was, we were not informed by any officials about 

this action taking place. It very well could have been decided upon without the public having any 

input at all. 

 

We have lived on Pine Mountain for 15 years. We chose this place to live because of it's remote 

beauty and the CC&R's that protect much of it from this specific type of development. We have 

built a home, invested in our property, paid our taxes and contributed to our community. I would 

like to believe I have a right to be heard by our public servants. 

 

Thank you for considering closely the actions and decisions made by the Planning Commission. 

I believed the Commissioners were willing to deny this project based on community opposition. 

I believe the commissioners approved this project based upon inaccurate and misleading 

information provided by AT&T. We must hold these corporate interests accountable for their 

actions or they will take every advantage to benefit themselves. All the facts are in the Public 

Comments. 

 

Please help us deny this way over-size and unnecessary monster cell tower from destroying our 

beautiful neighborhood. 

 

Thank you for your time, may you stay healthy and well. 

 

Maya Maki Youngstrom 

 


